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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

January 24, 2022
7:00 – 9:00 pm 
Board Meeting Agenda

Present: John Reichenbach, Pam Nourse, Melanie Jarboe, Leo Rotman, Elizabeth Bostic, Matthew Trivella, Michel Rbeiz, Regina Robinson, Jaya Pandey, Julia Lord, Kate McKinley, Nicole Baumer
FCSN Staff: Renee Williams, Cambria Russell, Mary Lewis Pierce, Jacqui Koelsch, Ivone Rego, Leslie Leslie
Absent: Susan Hutman, Melanie McLaughlin, Craig Andrade, Joe Petner, Sherraine Diaz, Tere Ramos
1. Welcome – John (5 minutes)

2. Approval of Minutes – John (5 minutes)

Minutes of the Oct. 25, 2021 meeting, motion to accept (Michel Rbeiz), seconded (Beth Bostic) and approved.  
3. Overview of Family Engagement – Cambria Russell (30 minutes)
Pam introduced our new practice to tie all that we do at FCSN with family engagement principles. Pam announced that our recent Carnegie proposal was accepted – we are a finalist and being a finalist means that we will be part of a community of practice and funded at $100,000. We need to submit a formal proposal within a couple of weeks.  The pilot will focus on the community of Brockton and FCSN will hire someone from the Brockton community to engage families and work with schools.  A formal evaluation of our family engagement work will be woven into this work as well as translation of materials and hiring an evaluator.  John asked how we will measure success, answer is that we will be using the dual capacity structure, 4Cs -   capabilities, connections, cognition (change in belief systems) and confidence.
Second grant announcement is that our US DOE grant of 5 years (we are in year 4), has a requirement to reapply now.  An RFR was issued in December that all current Centers must reapply with other new centers and only 5 Centers will be funded going forward.  We have to submit by February 17th versus spending a year to plan and propose next year.

Cambria introduced herself both as a parent and educator and made a short presentation on the work of the Statewide Family Engagement Center.  She started with a slido.com activity, created a live reflection of what family engagement means, followed by more formal definitions in her presentation. Good discussion on the intentional practices of FCSN to be culturally competent and reach more families.  Also talked about the benefits of doing a formal evaluation of our family engagement work and participating in the community of practice.  Cambria reviewed specific FCSN projects which implemented family engagement, including a professional development training each month for all staff.  
4. Draft of new logo (20 Minutes)

Ivone introduced a new logo concept - more up-to-date and a better design for the future.  She introduced a new log with brighter colors in a circular design with a new tag line – “engaging, educating and empowering families”. Comments that is good to update our persona (public signal of change and innovation at FCSN), words maybe not large enough.  Circle concept works well for our work with family, but may not be accessible with a screen reader (note that all images would have alt text).  People liked the bright, modern design, hearts had a child-drawn image.  Maybe add dots between text – text needs to pop out more.  Message works with adding engaging and should keep families.
FCSN also launched our new FCSN Media Center today at FCSN.  Thanks to Julia Lord’s support, we were able to bring forward 10 new short videos about transition, self-advocacy and special education, with more to come!  The Board is excited to see the energy and hope in these visuals, now available 24/7 on our website.
5. Associate Executive Director portfolio – Renee (15 minutes)
Renee is now overseeing 5 FCSN projects, the RTSC and IT projects were an easier lift having been directly involved, participating in the grant renewal process for Family Voices and Statewide Family Engagement provided a better insight into these project activities. 
Priority areas – 1) lead role in VOC Conference and Connecting Families monthly chats, 2) improving FCSN operational systems and update our Policies and Procedure Manual, 3) overseeing the new database, redesign and IT improvements, 4) assist BOD Outreach Committee to focus on reaching underserved communities, and 5) creation of a deliverables system for all FCSN grants to review on a regular basis to streamline reports.  
6. Committee Reports (30 Minutes)
· Membership

i. Kara Jackman has declined to be a candidate for the Board. John asked for additional candidate suggestions from Board members for our list and Pam would like to review our process.  
· Development Committee

i. Annual appeal report  - Mary reported we are at $92,000 – smashing success – many thanks to Beth for sharing her story and Board matching funds.
ii. Events – Planning a VOC special evening on March 18th with our keynote speaker, Haben Girma, as an invite only event.  Due to COVID, we are shifting a possible Valentine’s Day in-person event to a Mother’s Day pre-event with a shopping and tasting focus in May.
iii. Liberty Mutual – received grant of $40,000 to fund our outreach efforts

iv. “Team” concept – Peer to peer fund raising system by our BOD.  Leo presented ideas to increase our donor base (small and medium donors), including using our new FR database.  Leo showed a Donor Analysis graphic and talked about Board members helping to make personal connections to raise money and expand the donor base. Each team will have assigned names for a 1x ask per year within one of our 4 yearly opportunities to give – VOC, Spring ask, Gala and End-of-year request.  Need to develop a strategy within the teams to keep connections when a Board member leaves the Board, maybe through an in-person event.  Goal is to expand the base through better connections and engaged to FCSN by many Board member Ambassadors.  Mary will create email templates for Board members to use.  Good conversations about different roles in seeking donations or writing a thank-you.  A first step might be to share a list of all donors to see if there are any connections.
· Finance Committee

i. FY21 Financials – Jacqui presented year end financials for 2020 and 2021 (not official audited numbers). Balance sheet is healthy, due to PPE funding.  Development brought in $302,344.  Jacqui noted less expenses for Gala and VOC due to online nature of these events.  Audit is completed and FCSN has moved to Quickbooks which is working well and more efficiently.  New hire is going slow, looking for a candidate that is one step above the level of bookkeeping, may use temp or outsource.
· Outreach Committee – Renee addressed in her comments.
7. Executive Director Report – Pam (10 minutes)

· VOC – Board members are registered, Pam encouraged members to participate on the Whova platform and take part in the community.  Please spread the word in your networks.
· Office reopening – January 2x per week was shifted due to COVID.  Now changed to one day a week in February and hopeful that eventually we are back in the office a couple of days per week shortly.
8. Other Business/Adjourn (5 minutes)
Next Board meeting will be on April 25th.

Motion to adjourn, seconded meeting adjourned at 9:08PM.
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